PDCWG report to ROS March 12, 2003

The PDCWG met on March 11th in a joint meeting with the Frequency Task Force.

The following agenda items were discussed.

FREQUENCY RESPONSE STANDARD

Two issues involving the Frequency Response Standard were recommended.  First, fundamental Good Utility Practice was decided as the basis for frequency response of generators.  QSE Scheduled generation, at the time of an event, will be the basis for assigning frequency response obligation as a percent of ERCOT total scheduled generation.  Scheduled generation will include all obligations, i.e. regulation, balancing, non-spin, etc.  Second, qualifying events will be sudden changes in interconnection frequency with the Frequency “B” point (recovery) between 59.800 and 59.900 and between 60.100 and 60.200 Hz.

420 MW/0.1Hz is the minimum frequency response from generators needed to keep ERCOT reliable, based on historical data.  If a QSE has a scheduled obligation of 3000 MW’s at the time of an event and ERCOT’s total scheduled generation at the time of the event was 30,000 MW’s, this QSE’s frequency response obligation would be:


3000 ( 30,000 = 0.10 ( 420 MW/0.1 Hz = 42.0 MW/0.1 Hz

It is perceived that each QSE will have a rolling average of the most recent 6 qualifying events to calculate its frequency response score.  The score will be calculated from ERCOT data by dividing QSE Actual Response by QSE Response Obligation.  A rolling average score of 1.00 or greater would be considered satisfactory frequency response.

Juan Santos and Sydney Niemeyer will write an OGRR for this frequency response standard and submit it to ROS.

Time Corrections

Wayne Kemper presented a time “on time correction” report for ERCOT.  Prior to Single Control Area Operation, ERCOT averaged 15 to 20% of the time “on time correction”.  Since Single Control Area Operation ERCOT began averaging 5% of the time “on time correction” and over the past 5 months this average has dropped to 2 – 3% of the time.

Frequency Events

The Feb. 21, 2003 19:20 event was discussed.  Frequency overshoot was significant, 60.16 Hz and was attributed to over-deployment of ancillary services (responsive) and the slow recall of the responsive following frequency recovery.  The PDCWG will work with Arthur Boecker to evaluate Responsive Reserve deployments.

NERC Performance Standards

Marc Henry alerted the group of some possible Control Performance Standard changes that are in the development stage at NERC.

Frequency Control Issues

Frequency control continues to be an issue.  Grady Sanders and Jeff Healy reported to the group some ideas on improving frequency control in ERCOT.  These ideas will be investigated further and were generally received as possible improvements to frequency control.

Cold Weather Events of Feb 24, 25 & 26

The Frequency Task Force members discussed events of the EECP on Feb 25.  The PDCWG will assist the Frequency Task Force and ERCOT as needed to evaluate these events.

